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April & May 2019 
Keep Britain Tidy - Great British Spring Clean 

A Resolution was passed at the 1954 WI AGM to start a     
national anti-litter campaign. The National Federation of WIs 
called a conference and the Keep Britain Tidy Group was 
formed in 1955. At first the new organisation was provided with 
office space at the NFWI Headquarters, though later it found its 
own premises. The Chairman of the Fereration of the WI, Lady 
Brunner continued to be associated with The Keep Britain Tidy 
Group and was their first chairman. In 1964 she was appointed 
OBE 'for devotion to the group and her continual concern for its 
success since its inception' She was president of the Group for 
19 years from 1966 and after that remained its senior Vice 
President. One of the rooms in the first Headquarters building 
was named after her.  

In keeping with this initiative Kilham WI is planning to organise a 
community litter pick around the village and the surrounding 
roads but we need lots of volunteers. 

So, join us, as we prepare to stand together and declare that lit-
ter pollution, including single-use plastic – which degrades the 
beauty of our environment and threatens to harm wildlife – is 
not acceptable. 

If you are interested please contact Christine on 01262420105 
or ces1951@hotmail.co.uk to sort out a date for this event.

ALL ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE JUNE & JULY EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE 

SENT TO: gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY MAY 13TH PLEASE 

mailto:gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com
mailto:ces1951@hotmail.co.uk


London Marathon 
At last I have managed to get a 
place in the London marathon 
through Racing Welfare which is a 
charity for injured  jockeys and     
stable staff a very good cause. I 
have to raise £1750 for the  charity. I 
have got several good sponsors on 
board but need more.  I have a    
sponsor page on virgin giving web-
site.  I have also have left sponsor 
forms with Lucy at The Old Star.  
Any sponsorship would be gratefully 
appreciated. I have been  trying to 
get into the marathon for eight years 
now and had almost given up, but 
thought I would give it one more try 
this year after being encouraged by the race horse fraternity mainly 
Mark Dwyer from Knapton Oak Farm Stables who is my main    
sponsor. I was delighted to learn I had got in, it’s on my bucket list. 

Thanks Nigel: nkitch@live.co.uk 

JR Whippet Rescue 
Hello, 

You may have seen me in the village taking my Dad, Kenneth for a 
walk.  I am Merlin the blue whippet and would like to ask you to help 
my favourite charity JR Whippet Rescue raise some money.  All you 
have to do is save any used postage stamps.  When cutting out of 
an envelope please leave a quarter of an inch (66 mm) border all 
round.  This is very important. 

My Mum and Dad, Sheila and Kenneth Leathley have said that the 
stamps can be put in their letter box on the wall near the front door 
of my home Two Chances, 7 West Garth. 

Thank you all very much and please don’t throw away any stamps in 
the future! 

Merlin 

mailto:nkitch@live.co.uk


Warm, home- 
  made lunch &  

pudding 

Meet up with 
friends, and make 
new ones 

Always a warm 
welcome 

Pick-up service 

on offer 

To arrange a pick-up or for more information, please call Pam— 

01262 420652 



UPDATE ON KILHAM VILLAGE HALL 

The installation of the new LED system at the village hall has now 
been completed.  This was achieved with the aid of a grant from   
Lissett Windfarm Trust who also helped us to install the new kitchen 
in 2018.  We now have a lighter, brighter, more energy efficient hall 
which is perfect for craft groups, parties and all the other activities 
which take place in the hall.  We are very grateful to Lissett Wind-
farm Trust for their invaluable assistance in these projects. 

We are also pleased to announce the imminent launch of our brand 
new website www.kilhamvillagehall.co.uk which will tell you every-
thing you need to know about the village hall.  You will find details of 
events, both regular and occasional on our What’s On page together 
with a list of hire charges.  If you want to advertise your forthcoming 
event on this page please email kilhamvillagehall@gmail.com   We 
would also like to include a gallery of photos of your events and 
these can also be emailed to us.  You will be able to download a 
booking form and a copy of the Terms and Conditions of hire but 
please ring Mrs Wilson on 01262 420664 to check availability before 
you submit your form. 

We have an amazing facility with all the modern conveniences    
required to cater for your events, whether large or small.  Please 
have a look at our new website and if you need any additional     
information, give us a call or send us an email.  We are happy to 
help.  KVHA COMMITTEE 

SPEEDING VEHICLES IN OUR VILLAGE 

We are all concerned with speeding vehicles in our village. The     
issue has been raised on several occasions at Parish Council meet-
ings but unfortunately, we have no jurisdiction to address the prob-
lem.   
As this is a police matter, residents should report instances of 
speeding or other anti-social driving behaviours to the local police.  If 
it is an emergency, call 999. Otherwise, use the 101 non-emergency 
number. 
Or report via the website: https://www.humberside.police.uk/
reporting-crime.  
They consider the type and number of reported incidents and then 
determine what action is appropriate.You will need to be specific with 
the details, including the time of any incidents. 

http://www.kilhamvillagehall.co.uk/
mailto:kilhamvillagehall@gmail.com
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.humberside.police.uk%2Freporting-crime%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR39jodlzCd5zsP0SZZRKrrrgSYG9pEq6JkjTxMzv5vpT47PAqa3GBEWs5E&h=AT1mhBnSvSiXRzazoMz7rXkD1TilmUBKHwbVpVuNjA_fRpAAlU4nj0N-eJMzWxZ8Kbvdg1iEckXeM0kAtTTX1cCVO_DwQdIu
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.humberside.police.uk%2Freporting-crime%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR39jodlzCd5zsP0SZZRKrrrgSYG9pEq6JkjTxMzv5vpT47PAqa3GBEWs5E&h=AT1mhBnSvSiXRzazoMz7rXkD1TilmUBKHwbVpVuNjA_fRpAAlU4nj0N-eJMzWxZ8Kbvdg1iEckXeM0kAtTTX1cCVO_DwQdIu


The Old Star Kilham 

01262 420619 
Taken from The Sunday Telegraph 

The Old Star 

East Yorkshire 

The subject of a covetable Hockney sketch, East Street in the Yorkshire 
Wolds village of Kilham bears a passing resemblance to Genoa’s “street 
of palaces”. After the Old Manse, Pond House, Manor Farm and Hall 
Farm, you turn a corner into Church Street, where The Old Star faces 
the graveyard of All Saints. Behind a modest façade, you discover a   
surprisingly capacious pub that happily combines food and drink, a     
balancing act that defeats most boozers. A sympathetic refurb has        
enlarged one of the front rooms and let daylight in on the central bar 
where locals congregate. 

There were about a dozen of us scattered around the pub on a Saturday 
lunchtime, warmed by wood fires and sipping pints of Theakston Best 
Bitter (3.8% ABV) or – hurray, my favourite – Timothy Taylor Landlord 
(4.3% ABV). A similar scene might have been observed any time in the 
past 270 years, judging by an indenture for the pub dated “The 11th day 
of December in the 20th year of the reign of our sovereign George 
II” (1747). 

Just then the head chef Andrew emerged from the kitchen, hands claggy 
from pastry-making, “I’m doing 60-odd steak and ale pies for a shooting 
party. Trust me, when they come in at five o’clock you won’t be able to 
hear yourself speak.” 

A county winner of last year’s National Pub & Bar Awards, The Old Star 
is owned by the Savile family, who supply beef from their nearby farm. 
“Grown all of three miles away,” said Andrew “and slaughtered by [local 
butcher] James White, who still has his own abattoir. All our beef is aged 
from 42 to 49 days.” 

Since a 12oz sirloin with five different trimmings (£21.50) was a bit hefty 
for lunchtime, we decided to share a bacon, brie and cranberry baguette 
with an excellent chopped salad and a great pile of chips. 

The intoxicating quality of my pint was enhanced by the tipsy grave-
stones across the road. How did they come to lean at such crazy an-
gles? Surely not vandalism in such a posh spot. Whatever the cause, 
The Old Star is endowed with one of the most pleasing views of any pub 
I know. 

Christopher Hirst  



Anyone for Tennis? 
Kilham and Rudston each have Tennis Clubs and both are 

looking for more players!   

We play in a friendly, local league as well as socially.  

Kilham has 2 Men’s teams and 1 Mixed team. 

Rudston has 2 Men’s teams, 1 Mixed team, 1 Ladies’ team 
and year-round social tennis. 

The teams range from Division 7 right up to Division 2 – so a 
wide spread of abilities is needed!   

Don’t worry if you haven’t played for ages – it’s like riding a 
bike - and some pre-season coaching may be available.   

The emphasis in the lower divisions is on taking part and 
having fun – it’s a bit more serious as you play in the higher 
leagues! But you don’t have to play matches – there’s plenty 

of social tennis for everyone.     

This year, league matches start week commencing 29 April 
2019 and go through until August.   

Club membership/match fees are very reasonable - tennis is a 
very sociable and affordable sport in Kilham and Rudston! 

If you’re interested in finding out more, please contact: 

Kilham: Alastair Scruton (07966 175429) or 
Ian Pick (07702 814950) 

Rudston: Jo Frend (07778 059571) or Liz Sellers (07894 
202806) or Jane Crossley (01262 420462) 

Or visit the “Rudston Tennis Club” Facebook Page 



Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 
Anita Harrison 01262 420632 
Police Emergency 999 
None Emergency 101 

Again nothing much happening in Kilham, just 
something was brought to mind by a villager who contacted me. The 
person concerned lives in Church Street and a person came to his door 
selling dusters. Apparently, the same person was also seen in 
Lowthorpe selling dusters. I went to see this young man and asked him 
quite a lot of questions. I asked if he had a vendors licence on him and 
he said he had left it at home. 

When I got home I rang 101 and reported this. The police said they had 
already had one call from Kilham reporting the same person so keep 
being observant. 

We also sometimes get fish merchants that visit our village from the 
North, they didn’t always produce a vendors licence, their fish is sup-
posed to be cheaper but it has turned out not to be of a good quality so 
don’t be caught out and don’t let them into your home to put it in your 
freezer. We have a very good fish man that visits the village most 
weeks and has been coming into the village a good many years. 

Calling all dog owners—PLEASE BE A RESPONSIBLE PERSON and 
pick up what your dog leaves behind. So many people are complaining 
and reporting this issue to me. We might have some people standing at 
road ends counting the people that let their dogs foul the pavement. 
LOOK OUT FOR US. 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

 We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers 
at the  village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during 

term-time.   Why not come along and meet up with other    
parents and carers. Have a  coffee, while you and your child 

make lots of new friends. 

For more information please 
call  

Louise Burkinshaw:  

  07976 892347 



Kilham Parish Council
On the 2nd May, the elections for the Town and Parish Councils 
will take place. If you are interested in becoming a parish     
councillor, log onto the East Riding website and you will find all 
the information regarding how to apply. The deadline for the 
nomination form is the 3rd April at 4pm.  

The Annual Village Meeting will take place on Monday 8th April, 
in the village hall meeting room from 7pm. This is not a parish 
council meeting, it is a meeting for the residents of Kilham where 
you will have the opportunity to have your say regarding the vil-
lage, questions, suggestions and comments on parish issues. 
This meeting will then be following by the Parish Council meeting 
at 7.30pm.  

Holderness Area Rural Transport or HART is a community bus 
service which any resident can call to reserve a seat to be taken 
to the shops or medical appointments. The parish council is 
aware of how important is it for these services to be maintained 
so residents do not become isolated or unable to attend appoint-
ments. This year a decision was taken to support the facility, one 
we will be reviewing each year. For further details of the HART 
service call 01964 536684. 

The parish council last year received a grant from the Lisset 
Wind Farm Community fund to enable us to refurbish the    
Memorial Gardens on Middle Street. New benches were fitted, a 
new bin installed, new bedding plants, as well as a new    
community notice board. If you are running a social group/
activity and wish to advertise, the notice board is free for you to 
use.   Claire 

Kilham Craft and Chat Group would like to invite new members to 
bring along and share their crafts and possibly learn new ones. If you 
are new to the area, it’s a great opportunity to meet fellow crafters 
and chat over a cup of tea or coffee. We meet in the Kilham Methodist 
Church Hall on the first Monday of each month from 1.30pm - 3.30pm. 
For further details contact Jackie on 07775716112.  



Kilham Church of England (V.C) Primary School 
Millside, Kilham, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 4SR 

     Tel/Fax: 01262 420214 

     Email: kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

    www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

 Headteacher: Mr R Palmer 

Dear Villagers, 

I am very proud of all 
of the children at     
Kilham School, over 
the last few weeks 
they have achieved 
great things linked to 
sport, fund raising and 
enjoying their time at 
school. Here are a 
couple of the highlights. 

 World Book Day.   What a fantastic day we had on Thursday 7th March 
The school was filled with a real buzz around books and a wonderful    
atmosphere. The children looked fantastic in their costumes (thank you to 
all of the parents who supported their children by making, buying or    
borrowing costumes). We had a vast array of characters from books like 
Harry Potter, How To Train Your Dragon, Where’s Wally, Diary of a 
Wimpy Kid and many more. I’ve even heard a rumour that there was an 
elephant on site? 

North East Boys U11 Hockey Finals – Leeds Tuesday 19th March 

Last week the boys in our hockey team represented our school at the 
North East Boys U11 hockey championship semi-finals and were    
victorious which means that they are now through to the finals at the 
Wheatwood Campus of Leeds University this coming Tuesday 19th 
March. All of the children, staff and parents at Kilham School wish you 

good luck. GO KILHAM!!! 

Girls Rugby Competition DRUFC 

Well done to all of the girls from our school rugby team who put all of 
their training over the last couple of weeks with Mrs Plumpton to good  
effect last night in wet and windy conditions. The girls were competing 
against a variety of local school including; Driffield Juniors and Nafferton. 
All of the girls in the team played to the best of their abilities, put in 100% 
effort and behaviour and were a credit to their families and the school. 

They finished in first place. Well done!

mailto:kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
http://www.kilhamschool.co.uk


At the February meeting we did the  
excellent Federation Quiz which was  
enjoyed by all who took part.  Some of 
the questions were challenging but there 
was something for everyone.  The social 
outings were varied - a visit to the  

cinema in Beverley to see A Star is Born 
and a trip to the Spa Picture House for 
lunch followed by a showing of To Have and To Have Not.  
There was a snowdrop walk at Burton Agnes with lunch outside 
in the sunshine.   
On another occasion some ladies travelled to Hull to see the 
Knife Angel whilst others, after a pleasant walk round Little  
Driffield, had tea and cake in Cranswick Farm Shop.  
In March Helen Harris gave us A Taste of Yoga.  The hall was full 
and all the ladies had a good time.  We had five visitors who 
were made very welcome.  We are hoping to start a book club 
with several members showing interest.  There were trips to 
Beverley and Bridlington.  The walk was a favourite around  
Rudston.  This was a 2 mile varied walk over village roads and 
public paths belonging to the MacDonald family.  After the walk 
we visited Eastfield Garden Centre for tea and cake.   
The April meeting is an Easter Event members' meeting. 
The May speaker is Jenny Rice on Gemstones and Diamonds. 
Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month in the Village 
Hall at 7.15pm. We usually have a social event and a walk every 
month too.  If you would like to come along to any of our     
meetings you will be made most welcome. 



Keep Kilham Frack Free  
For meeting dates and times, or to find out more information about 
how we are trying to Keep Kilham Frack Free please contact:

keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Kilham village hall on Friday 7.15 p.m.  
Newcomers welcome and bowls can be 
provided if necessary.  For further 
information  con-tact Jean Wilson on 01262 
420664. 

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: 26
th

 January 2019 

Draw Date: 29
th

 December 2018 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any 

further information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie 

on 01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many num-

bers as you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 30
th 

March 2019. Please ensure you 

have paid either Marie or Louise or by Standing Order by this date 

otherwise unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS DIANE ELSTOB (483) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR DOUGLAS THOMPSON (520) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS ELSIE MOTT (363) £15.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS JOANNE THOMPSON (185) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS MARILYN JORDAN (323) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS CAROL IRELAND (384) £15.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


April  

5
th
 2.00pm Kilham School Easter Service 

7
th
 11.00am Morning Worship 

14
th
 10.00am Holy Communion for Palm Sunday (9.50am meet at 

The Anvil Arms) 

19
th
 2.00pm Good Friday Mediation with Ad Hoc Singers 

21
st
 11.00am Easter Day Holy Communion 

28
th
 10.00am United Parish Holy Communion at Carnaby 

May 

5
th
 11.00am Morning Worship 

12
th
 8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)

19
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

26
th
 10.00am United Parish Holy Communion at Grindale 

Every Wednesday there will be a Midday Service in Church at 
12noon. All welcome for a little music, worship, fellowship and 
peace. Tea and coffee too! 

Wednesday Lent reflection 12 noon-1.30pm 
3

rd
 April-Hymns based on Psalms 

10
th
 April-Theological reflections of the Psalms 

Dear Friends, 
As many will know, at the end of February everyone was shocked
and saddened to hear the news that Glyn had had a heart attack 
and was in hospital. He has since had open heart surgery and we 
are happy to say that he is now back home and recovering well.   
Glyn and his family want to thank everyone in the parish for their 
prayers, cards, messages and emails which have been full of kind 
concern and good wishes.  Glyn will be off duties for at least three 
months. During this period of convalescence, Glyn’s family have 
asked for your understanding and to respect the need for privacy to 
allow Glyn to fully recover. Therefore, if you require the services of 
All Saints’ Church please contact the Churchwardens (details 
above).  
Wishing everyone a Happy Easter, Pam and Sue 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



Ray's Voices has launched into the year with gusto!  Good  
attendance, several new faces and building on a new repertoire 
which will be part of our next concert.   That will be  on Saturday 
27th April in Toll Gavel Church, Beverley. It is being well advertised 
and tickets are £7 from Jacob's Well office in Beverley or e-mail at 
office@jacobswellappeal.org     It is always good to have new 
members and they soon become part of the 'family'.  However, as 
with any family, when we lose a member it is always a sad 
occasion, as when we met for rehearsal on the 14th March.  That is 
when we said goodbye to one of our basses, Matthew Porter.  If 
you were at the Concert for Christmas, you will remember his 
beautiful performance of 'Bring Him Home', from Les Miserables. 
Matthew was presented with a beautiful framed picture of the 
sound wave of the first line of 'Bring Him Home' and everyone 
signed a card to send him on his way.  He will be sadly missed, not 
only for his voice, but his expansive and warm personality. He is 
going to live in Germany but has promised to find a singing tutor 
and continue to use his wonderful voice. When thanking everyone, 
Matthew said how much he had enjoyed being a member of Ray's 
Voices' and how it was through the persistent request of Rev Ray 
himself, that he eventually said he would come to a     rehearsal - 
even though he didn't read music and had never sung 'properly' 
before.     
What a recommendation to 
anyone in a similar    position 
- you don't read music but 
enjoy singing, come along 
any Thursday evening, 
7:30pm in the Old Star.

You may even surprise 
yourself!   

We are going to miss you 
Matthew!



 

 

 

  

  
 

St Paul’s Methodist 

Services are held every Sunday      
morning at 10.30am followed by coffee 
and biscuits, everyone very welcome.   
Our minister is Rev Nic Bentley tel: 
01262 352733.   
Stewards are Susan Harrison, Ruth Rawson and Sylvia Foster. 
 

After Easter Sunday Rev Bentley will be on Sabbatical for a    
couple of months, so Rev John Hughes will be in 
charge.  His telephone number is 01262 673159. 

7th April   Christine Hughes  

14th April  Palm Sunday service at Sewerby Methodist Church 

21st April  Easter Day Local Arrangement 

28th April  Mr Bellamy 

5th May   Circuit service at Kilham Rev L Newton 

12th May  Barbara Holloway 

19th May  Aldersgate Sunday service at St Johns Bridlington 

26th May  Lorna Staveley 

 

A short service, with Holy Communion will be held at Kilham at 
11.00 am on Good Friday 19th April. 

On Sunday 21st July, the service will include Rev Keith Davison, 
an American minister. Keith and his wife ministered in Kilham for 
one year and lived in the Manse at Kilham. 

 

The Outreach Post Office running at the Village Hall 
is open:  Wednesday afternoons 1.00 pm—4.00 pm  
Friday mornings 9.00 am—12 noon.  Please make 
sure we all use this valuable service in our village. 



Kilham Playing Fields Association   

Easter Bingo (see poster) 
Tuesday 16

th
 April 

Kilham Village Hall 
6.30pm Doors Open, 7pm Eyes Down 

Bingo Fun For All Ages 
Diary Dates 
Sunday 30th June: Super Sunday 

Join us for more family sporting fun on the field. Following the success 
of last year, we plan to repeat this inclusive community event.   
Free entry and loads of activities for everyone to enjoy. Let’s hope the 
weather will be as kind to us as last year. 
Village groups will be invited to contribute through volunteering on stalls/
games etc, have an opportunity to fundraise for their own group and to 
be part of something special for the whole village to enjoy. 

Sunday 13th October: Kilham Multi Terrain 10k 

We are currently planning a new officially licensed sporting event.  
To make this successful we will need your support. This could be as one 
of the race organisers, a marshall, a volunteer on the day, or as a   
spectator.  If you have experience either as an organiser or as a       
frequent participant of such events and would like to get involved on the 
organiser team, we would love to hear from you. 
For further information or to volunteer for any aspect of the event please 
contact Liz Sellers 07894202806, Nicola Knaggs 07765932387 or Kate 
Albutt 07850256764. 

For up to date information on all events like and follow us 
on Facebook:   Kilham Playing Fields Association 

Maintenance 

We have had 2 cross beams replaced on the main climbing frame this 
last month. 
We have a big list of jobs for the coming months to keep the playing 
field’s existing facilities up to spec, and ready for some more great Sum-
mer weather. 
If you are someone, who can help or volunteer in any way, it would be 
great to hear from you. Please contact Dave Stork 07983141477 



Christie Private Client Limited 

A NEW SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

More than half of British adults have yet to write a will, even though dying without one will often 

mean that their wishes aren’t carried out. A recent study found that 51% of adults have not 

prepared a will. In the event of their death relatives and friends may well be left unprovided for with 

others benefiting unfairly. Expensive and prolonged disputes can follow. 

why write a will 

Writing a will ensures that your estate will go to exactly who you want. It also enables you to 

decide who will be responsible for ensuring that this happens by appointing executors. As a parent 

you can state who you want to look after your infant children. You can incorporate funeral 

directions and may be able to make plans to save Inheritance Tax. 

Lasting Powers of Attorney 

A Lasting Power of Attorney is a legal document that enables you to choose one or more people to 

make decisions and act on your behalf in connection with such things as your finances, property 

and your personal welfare should you become physically or mentally incapable of dealing with 

those affairs. That could be as a result of illness, an accident or old age - IF YOU WOULD LIKE A 

COPY OF OUR CLIENT GUIDE TO LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY JUST ASK AND WE 

WILL EMAIL OR POST A COPY TO YOU 

how we can help 

Although only recently established we have a wealth of experience. Our principal Geoff Christie is 

a retired solicitor who has spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. It is 

Geoff who will meet you to discuss your requirements and then implement them. As well as 

preparing wills and powers of attorney he can assist with probate, estate administration and other 

issues. To make an appointment simply call him on 01262 421815 or email 

office@christieprivateclient.co.uk. We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of 

Professional Willwriters and are fully insured in order to protect our clients. 

01262 421815 

office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

We are members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters and comply fully with its Code of Practice copies of which are available 

upon request. 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie 



 

Tuesday 16th April 2019 

Chocolate Prizes, tea, coffee or biscuits 
included in entry. 

 

 
 

All proceeds go towards Kilham Playing Field 
Association 

 

 

 

Phone Nicola for more info- 07765932387 



 

All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 
 
We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   
 
Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 
 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove        

installer and building 

contractor 

 



We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply     
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's 
most  respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 
We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer 

care and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  
come back again and again. 

All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 
To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk, email peteboyes@gboyes.co.uk 
Mobile  07778230037 

We are proud to announce that we now have a small shop within the 
garage, where you can buy everyday essentials, delicious snacks  and 

Driffield & Wolds Weekly Newspaper. 
We have also extended our opening hours, which are: 

Mon—Friday 8 am to 6 pm 
Saturday 8 am to 4 pm 

Closed Sundays 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  MOT Testing 
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities  Rix Fuel  
 4 x 4 Specialists Wheel Alignment 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 



St. Quintins 
Fresh, local produce, 

delivered direct to doorstep 
or business - 6 days a week 

Milk 
Price on enquiry 

Whole • Semi: 1 pint plastic 

Whole • Semi• Skimmed : 1 pint glass 

Whole - Semi - Skimmed: 1 litre plastic 

Whole - Semi : 2 litre plastic 

Cream 
Single Cream 

5oz 10oz 

sop sop 

4pint 

Double Cream 65p £1.00 £5.80 

Whipping Cream 90p £4.55 

Juices & 
Drinks ( inc. V . .>,1 )

Fresh Orange Juice 
• 1 pint glass bottle

Oran� I Apple / Cranberry £1.30 
- 1 litre carton

.,;" : ; �-, 

Longley Farm 

Yoghurts & Natural Bio 
For full mngc of fl,:wours visit www.longlcyf�rm.com 

1509 - 5Sp 454g - £1.20 

other Products 
Eggs V2 Dozen 

Tray of 30 Free Range Eggs 

Yorkshire Curd - 3.Slbs 

£1.00 

£1.30 

£4.10 

£650 

Cottage Cheese • Nr1tui-r11, Chive or PIO�ilp�),�

150g - £1.20 
250g- £1.45 

Clotted Cream · 280ml £2.50 

Cheese Blocks - 290g ,,,,iou, tlovo.rs £3.00 

Driffield & Wolds Weekly 

Fc.,,1:0-.· . .,, o:: Rlcc-bu0k ul... 

stquU\llnSl18Sh.d9l!Vertes 

Our range of products is increasing all the time, please call for more details about what else we deliver. .




